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Dear    

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on  

18 June 2025.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations, and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.   

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your 22 April 2022 6105 counseling entry.  

The Board considered your contentions that the investigation was unsubstantiated, it was not 

based on alleged fraternization, and no evidence was found to support such a claim.  You also 

contend none of the recommendations indicate that you violated Uniform Code of Military Justice, 

Article 92, and there are no statements suggesting that your actions impacted good order and 

discipline. 

 

The Board noted the command investigation endorsements and comments by  

  and your chain of command regarding 

allegations of prohibited activity and conduct.  The endorsements indicate that while your conduct 

toward the subordinate Marine did not meet the elements for sexual harassment or harassment, the 

EOA, SJA, and your chain of command concurred with the command investigation and found the 

relationship between you and the subordinate Marine to be inappropriate or unduly familiar.  

 

As a result, pursuant to paragraph 6105 of the Marine Corps Separation and Retirement Manual 

(MARCORSEPMAN), you were issued a 6105 counseling for violating Navy Regulations 1165 

for fraternization by having an inappropriate relationship with a Marine of lesser grade.  The 






